Chung, Debbie (RCA)

From: Walker, Jim L (RCA)
Sent: Monday, June 18, 2018 12:02 PM
To: RCA Commissioners; RCA Administrative Law; RCA Law Office Assistants; RCA Records

& Filing; Aufderheide, Kevin S (RCA); Loper, Brittany A (RCA); Salazar, Grace (RCA);
Goering, Stuart W (LAW); Dean Thompson; Connie.Hulbert@aelp.com; Waller, Jeffery J
(LAW); Ptacin, John M (LAW)

Subject: Order U-18-039(2) Alaska Electric Light and Power Company

By Order of Administrative Law Judge James L. Walker
Order U-18-039(2)
ORDER GRANTING REQUEST TO VACATE SHOW CAUSE HEARING

With Order U-18-039(1), we scheduled a hearing on June 19, 2018 in Juneau, Alaska, to give Alaska Electric Light and
Power Company (AEL&P) an opportunity to show cause why a portion of its revenue in an amount equal to the
estimated impact of the Tax cuts and Jobs Act of 2017 (2017 Tax Act) on AEL&P’s revenue requirement should not be
declared interim and refundable. On June 15, 2018, AEL&P and the Attorney General (AG) filed a stipulation under
which AEL&P agreed to an across-the-board base rate reduction of approximately 6.73 percent to reflect the impact of
the 2017 Tax Act on AEL&P’s revenue requirement. Under the terms of the stipulation, this rate reduction would be
effective January 1, 2018 and would be implemented on August 1, 2018. Included with the stipulation is a request by
AEL&P and the AG to vacate the June 19, 2018 show cause hearing.

| grant the request to vacate the show cause hearing scheduled by Order U-18-039(1) to be held in Juneau, Alaska at
11:00 a.m. on June 19, 2018.

| electronically notified the following parties:

AEL&P - Dean D. Thompson (ddt@khe.com)
Connie Hulbert (Connie.Hulbert@aelp.com)

AG - Jeffrey J. Waller (jeff.waller@alaska.gov)
John M. Ptacin (john.ptacin@alaska.gov)

This order can be reconsidered in its current form within the time established by regulation.
Please place a copy of this order in the formal file in this proceeding.

James L. Walker

Administrative Law Judge
Regulatory Commission of Alaska
701 W. 8" Avenue, Suite 300
Anchorage, AK 99501

email: james.walker@alaska.gov
phone: 907.263..2138




